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PULVERIZING AND REPAVING OF COUNTY TRUNK HIGHWAY D 

CTH WW to Kettle View Dr South  
ANTICIPATED START - WEEK OF APRIL 28, 2025 

 
The Washington County Highway Department in cooperation with the Wisconsin Department of 
Transportation will be pulverizing and repaving County Trunk Highway (CTH) D from CTH WW to Kettle View 
Dr South. This is a 5-mile stretch of road in the Towns of Barton and Wayne. The project is anticipated to begin 
the week of April 28, 2025. The road will be closed to through traffic but residents will be able to get to and 
from their homes or businesses as needed. Culvert improvements, new asphalt surface, striping, signs and 
beam guard are all included in the scope.  A detour route will be posted and will utilize CTH WW, STH 33, and 
USH 45.  Please obey all traffic signage in the area. Payne & Dolan, Inc. is the primary contractor and will be 
performing the pulverizing and paving operations. Substantial completion of the project is anticipated by 
August 1, 2025, and is dependent on weather and other factors.  
 
The Washington County Highway Department appreciates your patience and extra caution as we improve and 
maintain Washington County’s roadways striving for effective mobility and reliable infrastructure. For more 
information, please visit https://www.washcowisco.gov/departments/highway_department and click on 
“Road Construction & Projects” or call the Washington County Highway Department at 262-335-4435.  

 
 

 
### 

https://www.washcowisco.gov/departments/highway_department

